
 

 

REPORTS 
Robert’s Rules of Order specifies that the Treasurer is responsible for making regular budget and activity 

reports to the leadership and the General Membership of the PTA. The budget is approved by the membership, 

and they have a right to see that the board is spending within those guidelines. Whenever there is an Executive 

Committee, Board of Directors, or a General Membership meeting, the Treasurer is obligated to present a report 

on the financial status of the unit. Reports must be given for all accounts, not just the checking account. Whatever 

record keeping system the Treasurer uses should provide all information necessary to prepare the activity and 

budget comparison reports. Samples of reports are at the end of this section. 

 

Activity Report 

There is no set format for the Activity Report, but it should include the date, the current balance, and the balance, 

expenses, and deposits from the last report. Depending on the size and composition of the membership, the 

Treasurer might need to provide more information, such as a list of all checks written since the previous report 

and all deposits made since the last report including their source.  

 

Budget Comparison Report 

The Budget Comparison Report consists of a copy of the budget with three additional columns, an “actual 

expense,” “actual income,” and a “remaining or variance” column which shows how much the PTA is short or 

over in each category. This format provides a detailed analysis of exactly how the PTA’s actual income and 

expenses compare to the approved budget and indicates if there is a problem in any category. Unless provisions 

are made otherwise in the Bylaws or when the budget is approved, no budget expense item may be exceeded 

without authorization from the PTA membership. 

 

Distribution 

Copies of the reports should be distributed to the members in attendance when possible. For a General 

Membership meeting, the information may be posted on a bulletin board or throughout the meeting room. The 

reports should not be adopted but filed for the auditor or audit committee. They do not need a motion to be 

accepted. A copy should be placed with the minutes as well as in the Treasurer’s Binder. 

 

Annual Report 

At the close of a unit’s fiscal year, the Treasurer prepares an Annual Report. The Treasurer makes a preliminary 

report to the membership at the annual meeting. This report is for information only and is not officially adopted. 

The report becomes official after the Audit Report is adopted by the membership. Normally, this takes place at 

the first business meeting of the new fiscal year. The Treasurer's Annual Report and the Audit Report are filed 

with the permanent financial records after the adoption of the Audit Report. 

 


